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Today’s Program………….. 
 

Fred Sanchez introduced Tracy Artley who 
filled us in on UM’s Waste Reduction and Re-
cycling program.  UM has had a recycling pro-
gram since 1989.  Overall they calculate that 
about 31% of the University’s waste stream 
goes to recycling.  Revenue from recycling 
helps reduce the overall cost of waste dis-
posal and keeps the recycled material out of 
landfills.  The UM started football stadium 
recycling in 1994.  Each home game a group 
of 15 student volunteers place 250 recycle 
bins in and around the stadium.  Before the 
game starts this student group encourages 
attendees to recycle.  After the game the recycle bins are consolidated for 
truck pickup.  The UM allows anyone to go thorough the trash to collect 
deposit cans and bottles.  On Sunday a group of about 150 clean the stands.  
Each Saturday about 20 tons of waste is collected with 21% of that amount 
being recycled.  Tracy introduced us to “Rufus” the recycle mascot.  Thank 
you Tracy for the trash talk.  
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Next Weeks Program……. 

 
August 26th – Cheryl Elliott, President, Ann Arbor Area Community Foundation, 
“Cultural & Economic Development in Downtown A2” 

 



Announcements………….. 
 Jeanette Okuley is collecting annual club dues, add on contributions are welcome 
Molly Kelly told us about the Dawn Farms celebration on September 8th from 12-6, this is an 
auction, fundraiser. 
Circle K Service Days 11/16/13 and 11/17/13, club members are invited to participate 
Our club newsletter was awarded 1st place at the Michigan District Convention, congratula-
tions to John Kidle, Al Dailey and all monthly editors. 
The Michigan District also recognized our club for a major pledge to the Eliminate Project.  
We have reached 70% of our $100,000 goal.  Ron Gardner is chairing that effort. 
  Interclubs:  no news today 
 
Social Activities: 
 
Club golf outing, Tuesday, 9/17/2013, sign up with Max Ziegler now  
 
DINNER AND A PLAY!  Martha Petroski announced the next Kiwanis Night at the Purple 
Rose Theater in Chelsea. Friday, 9/20/2013.  Play tickets are $23 each with pre-show dining 
for up to 30 folks at the Common Grill.  See Martha for tickets. 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Guests at our Club…….. 

 
Circle K members, Jonathan Peuernek, Josh Kurtz, Michael Manning, & Cyn-
thia Barton-Spencer guest of Julanne Williams 

 
 

“The Thrift Sale 

is the driving 

force of our 

Success” 

This is what we call 
HOME…...now in our 92nd 

year. 
 

We have 
evolved….these are our 

heroes. 

ASSIGNMENTS for the COMING  WEEK: 
 

Announcer |   Dale Leslie 
Officer of Day |  Jerry McMahon 
Dockers |  (HELP!! – We need folks to volunteer as Dockers) 
Warehouse |  Bob Gray, Sheridan Springer, John Schenk,  
   Gordon Beeman 
Sorters |  Patrick McLean 
Hardware |  Andrea Koch-Duda, John Dahl, Bill Hallock  
Furniture |  Larry Hill, Jon Bulkley, Todd Jones, Mel Williams 
Shoes & Sports | Bill Tasch, Jim Wight 
Men’s Clothing | not announced 
Electronics |  Bill Robb and hobnobbers 
Lamps |  Dick Smit 
Antiques |  Pat Buhrer, Jane Talcott 
Beds & Toys |  Lee Bachman, Gretchen Preston 
Office & Medical | Jim Mattson and accomplices 
 
Invocation |  Jane Talcott 
Greeters |  Gordon Beeman, Betsy Ford, Bob Greene, Kathleen 
Stroud 
Hospitality |  Dave Hughes, 734-665-2674, hughesda@comcast.net  
Cashier |  Martha Petroski  



Fines  and  Happy  Dollars………………… 
Fines: 
Dale Leslie proposed a fine on Dan Dever, Bob Barden Sr, Ed Conlin who did not 
buy their family members’ lunch.  John Dahl thought that all who did NOT attend the 
recent Michigan District Convention should pay.  Jerry Brown moved that all who DID 
attend the Michigan District Convention and received pens that looked like syringes should 
also pay.  Passed.  
Happy Dollars: 
Al Dailey was pleased with the Michigan District Convention and glad that his work is 
completed (for now).  Kathy Stroud was moved by the memorial service for the local 8 
year old who drowned in Lake Michigan.  Johnathan Peuernek is glad to be back at the UM.  
Michael Manning was glad he could attend the Michigan District Convention.  Clair Dahl 
is already missing Blimpy Burgers.  Dick Smit is happy that his home kitchen remodel is 
finally complete and he can resume eating.  Rip Kinney is very proud of a former student 
and baseball pitcher who has had a notable professional baseball career and was recently 
married at home plate in the UM Fisher Stadium.  Fred King found out that the kissing 
instruction book, which he picked up last week, was intended for someone else 
(unnamed).  He hopes that person will report back on progress; and please note that Fri-
day the 13th was on Tuesday in August.   Dale Leslie continued the affection theme by 
noting that the H encyclopedia is from H to Hug.  Harry Cross found a 1934 book con-
taining 600 stunts and skits that the author dedicated to the West Palm Beach, Florida 
Kiwanis Club.  While following up with their club secretary Harry found that their schol-
arship program is very generous and a model for other clubs.  John Dahl was happy to 
announce that a Division 10 Comedy Night will benefit the Eliminate project.  The event 
will be held at EMU on 10/12/2013, 7-9 pm, cost $15/adult.  

Stuff  you  should  know……………… 
Speakers for the following four weeks are: 
August 26th – Cheryl Elliott, President, Ann Arbor Area Community Foundation, “Cultural 
& Economic Development in Downtown A2” 
September 3rd (Tuesday) – Jittye Kim, Robby Griswold, Zingermann’s 
September 9th – Eli Cooper, A2 Transportation Coordinator 
September 16th -  Lynda Berg, AA Youth Chorale and Soloist 
September 23rd - Ian Sullivan, UM Solar Car   
Go to the club website home page and click “New Calendar Link” for additional program 
listings. 

 
Fines Collected:  $21.33 
Happy $ Collected:  $20.00 
KAC Thrift Sale:  $7050 

Warehouse Thrift Sale:   $1779  
 

  
 

 

 

Hospitality  Information……………. 
 
Dave Hughes, reports that Bill Lynn is continuing chemo treatment.  Bob 
Snider is in room 524 at St. Joe following hip surgery.  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 Sale + 

Warehouse 

4 5 Meeting 6  Board 

Meeting 

7 8 9 10 Sale + 

Warehouse 

11 12 Meeting 13 14 15 District 

Convention 

16 17 Sale + 

Warehouse 

18 19 Meeting 20 21 22 23 24 Sale + 

Warehouse 

25 26 Meeting 27 28 29 30   31 Sale + 

Warehouse 

August  2013 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2  

HOLIDAY 

3  Regular 

Meeting 

Board Meet-

4 5 6 7 Sale + 

Warehouse 

8 9   Meeting 10  11 12 13 14 Sale + 

Warehouse 

15 16  Meeting 17 18 19 20 21 Sale + 

Warehouse 

22 23  Meeting 24 25 26 27 28 Sale + 

Warehouse 

29 30  Meeting       

September  2013 



Our Sponsored Programs…………………..Service to Youth 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
             University of Michigan 
 
 

  
 
WISD Aktion Club 
 
 
 
 
 
We need to start one of these!!  
Who has a Middle School child 

or grandchild? 
 
 
 
Angell Elementary 
 
 

 
Huron High School 
Pioneer High School 

 

Reminders: 
 
 Dues are now payable and should go to Club Secretary, Jeanette Okuley 
 
 Project Eliminate…..consider a personal contribution 
 
 Golf Outing……….Tuesday, Sept. 17,   see Max Ziegler 
 
 More Club member volunteers are needed for our Thrift Sale….see Mario or contact  
 Al Dailey...evnpar@comcast.net 
 
 Do you have an idea for a great Monday Program…….contact Claire Dahl 
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Anchorage Realty, Real Estate, Doug Ziesemer, 
 734-332-1110 

 

Larry E. French & Company, Investment Advisory, 
 734-994-6599 

 

Raymond James & Associates,  

Andrea Kotch Duda, CFP, 734-930-0555 
 

Joerke, Wishka & Associates,  

Mark S. Wishka, ChFC, CFP, CLU, 
 734-995-3996 

 

Charles Reinhart Realtors, Nathaniel Foerg, 734-834-1981,  
nfoerg@reinhartrealtors.com 

 
Senior Helpers, In-Home Personal Care Services;   

Alan Caldwell,  734-927-3111    
acaldwell@seniorhelpers.com  

 

Our Advertising Supporters….. 

"Serving the Children of the World" 

We’re on the Web 

www.a2kiwanis.org 

******** 

“Kiwanis Thrift Sale” is 

on the Web 

www.kiwanissale.com 


